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       EAST SPRING LAKE COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER 

President’s Corner  

 

Neighbors, 

We are looking forward to seeing you at our Annual  
Meeting via Zoom on Sunday March 20th. Throughout 
2021 your board has been hard at work managing day- 
to-day operational needs as well as addressing longer 
term needs to ensure the sustained value of our shared  
amenities and property features. During the annual  
meeting you'll hear detailed updates on many topics,  
including those requiring membership votes. For HOA 
member approval, we will offer the proposed Fiscal Year  
2022 budget which goes from April 2022 through March 
2023. Please login to your account on the ESL Website  
to preview of the Proposed FY 2022 Operating Budget. 

https://www.eastspringlake.com 

Additionally, we will share the latest news on capital  
reserves projects which will include an update on the  
nearly completed pool resurfacing project, tennis court 
repairs and lake topics including dredging and standpipe 
repairs. We will be requesting a vote on a significant  
special  assessment to fund capital needs which fall  
outside the annual operating budget. 

Thanks for all you are doing. 

 
 

- Watch for Details - 

ESL ANNUAL  

HOMEOWNERS MEETING 

This meeting will include: 

1. Reports from all committees on what  
has happened in ESL over the past year.  

2. The current budget is reviewed as well  
as the review and approval of the 2022-23  
Operational Budget.   

3. An election of open board positions. We  
currently have  a few positions that need to  
be filled. (See Page 19).  This is a great way  
to meet  your neighbors and support your  

community.  The time needed for a board position is 
minimal. The board meets one evening each month. 

If you are interested in one of the positions, please let any 
board member know.  
 
You can also send an email directly to our  Board Treasurer, 
Janet Freeman:  Janetmfreeman@att.net .  Janet  will put 
you in touch with those who have filled these positions in the 
past to answer any questions you may have. 
 
FIND COMPLETE  ANNUAL MEETING  DETAILS ON  
PAGES 17-20. 

What: Annual ESL HOA Meeting 

When:   Sunday, March 20
th

 from 2-4pm 
     Virtual Check-In will begin at 1:30pm. 

Join ZoomMeeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88597224645?pwd=TStvYnlPSEFNakhsa2or 
SHR2b0NMUT09 
Meeting ID: 885 9722 4645     Passcode: 150771  
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbgkCYGNHH 

https://www.eastspringlake.com
mailto:Janetmfreeman@att.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88597224645?pwd=TStvYnlPSEFNakhsa2orSHR2b0NMUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88597224645?pwd=TStvYnlPSEFNakhsa2orSHR2b0NMUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbgkCYGNHH
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Annual Homeowners Meeting 

March 20, 2022 | 1:30 Virtual Check-In 

Meeting information and Proxy Forms can be found at the end of this newsletter on 

Pages 17-20. 

 

If you cannot attend this Virtual Meeting, please complete your Proxy Form and  

email or give to one of the ESL Board Members (a listing is on Page 16) or a  

neighbor planning to attend.  You must either attend the meeting or be  

represented with your proxy to make your vote count! March 20, 2022 

ESL POOL Update 

By Chris Haldeman 

We are looking forward to another great swim season at the ESL pool!  The pool deck renovations will be completed in 
March following the replacement of pump room equipment we have been waiting on to be delivered.  Our swim manage-
ment company will then slowly equalize the water chemical levels ahead of an on time,  mid-May SAYOR (swim at your own 

risk) and Swim Team opening with lifeguards beginning the last day of school.   

Stay tuned for announcements on key pickup and official opening dates.  See you at the pool!! 
 
       Chris Haldeman 
       ESL Pool Chair 
       ESLPoolHOA@gmail.com 

ESL SWIM TEAM Update 

By Tracy Elliott & Allison Haldeman 

It's that time! Registration is NOW OPEN for East Spring Lake summer swim season 2022! Please join us and 
please spread the word!  

Register here:  

https://link.edgepilot.com/s/cc4f5919/qCZdgRhSt0mVuThTQVI6fw?u=http://esldolphins.swimtopia.com/ 

We are looking forward to a great season! A few dates for your calendars: 

April 24 - ESL Clubhouse 2:00-4:00 - swimsuit fitting 

April 24 - 5:30 - Zoom call/meeting for parents. This is highly recommended for new swimmers/parents! 

May 9 -   After school swim practices begin! See the practice schedule for details 

May 25 - Last day of school - no practice 

May 26 - Morning swim practices begin 

As always, please email us with any questions! Look forward to seeing you all at the pool! 

       ESL Swim Coordinators 
       Tracy Elliot & Allison Haldeman  
        eslswimteam@gmail.com 

mailto:ESLPoolHOA@gmail.com
https://link.edgepilot.com/s/cc4f5919/qCZdgRhSt0mVuThTQVI6fw?u=http://esldolphins.swimtopia.com/
mailto:eslswimteam@gmail.com
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We have two tennis related items to share: 

1. The Spring season for ALTA for Men and Sunday Women will begin this weekend!  
(3/19 & 3/20) 

2. The Premier Court surface will be installed on the top court in late Spring or early  
Summer with the necessary warmer weather. Please visit the link at   
https://link.edgepilot.com/s/17965eab/K5kuQYq1EUqxtSTYXf8arw?u=http://
www.premiercourt.com/ for more information about this surface, which should be a long  
term solution to the cracking and settling issues we have had for years.  
          
       Regards, 
       Jonathan Leach 
       Tennis Chair 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS OPEN!! 

Hi, neighbors!  Are you interested in hosting an event? I'd be happy to  

answer any questions!  Please contact Casey at eslclubhouse1@gmail.com.   

To Our ESL Neighbors, 

As most of you are aware, we lost our family home of 17 years to a fire in early December. 

Thankfully, we were out of town and no one was hurt. My family and I are overwhelmed by the 

outpouring of emotional and financial support.   We are still working through the insurance  

aspect and hope to have resolution shortly.  Mary and I moved into an apartment in Roswell a 

few weeks ago and are  adjusting to the lifestyle.  Patrick has a room in the apartment but we 

don’t believe we can compete with Clemson, SC.   

 

We look forward to seeing our ESL family around the neighbor-

hood and out in Roswell. 

      Thankfully, 

      The O’Connor Family 

ESL Tennis Update 

By Jonathan Leach 

https://link.edgepilot.com/s/17965eab/K5kuQYq1EUqxtSTYXf8arw?u=http://www.premiercourt.com/
https://link.edgepilot.com/s/17965eab/K5kuQYq1EUqxtSTYXf8arw?u=http://www.premiercourt.com/
mailto:eslclubhouse1@gmail.com
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2680Spring Rock :  Welcome Craig, Beth Ramsy & 

Family    

 

The Ramsey family moved into ESL in the Fall just in time for 
Halloween. The family roster includes (parents) Craig & Beth; 
(teens) Carter & Hannah; (kids) Catherine, & Natalie and, of 
course, dog, Callie. Craig’s hobbies include tennis, skiing, 
running, hunting, and games. Beth enjoys music, singing and 
exercise. This family cheers for both GA Tech and Clemson. 
They are friends with our ESL residents, the Cottingham family.  
Please join me in giving the Ramsey family a warm ESL 
welcome when you meet them! 

 

 

  1506 Camp Point Ct.:  Welcome John, Lacey Stoner & 

  Family  

  John and Lacey are the proud parents of Evie.  Also  
  included are adored pets: LeBron and Maeve (two King  
  Charles Cavalier Spaniels.) They moved into their new  
  house over the summer and already met some of our  
  amazing neighbors.  John works in sales and Lacey works  
  in learning and development. John is already playing tennis  
  in the neighborhood and Lacey is taking tennis lessons.  
  Favorite sports team are the UGA (Lacey) and Carolina  
  Pathers (John). Please join me in giving this family a warm  
  ESL welcome when you see them. 

     Your Welcome Chair,    

    Jodi Godfrey 

Continued... 
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1563 Sandpoint Dr.:  Welcome Jessica, Manny & 

Noah Laws 

 

Manny and Jessica (Jess) are the proud parents of Noah. 
The Laws family fell in love with ESL due to the lake, trees, 
and houses.  Jess works as an actuarial retirement 
consultant and Manny is a financial business consultant.  An 
interesting fact is that they met at FSU and married in 2017. 
Favorite sports team are the SAINTS. The Laws family 
moved in over the summer and already met some of our 
amazing neighbors.  Please join me in giving this family a 
warm ESL welcome when you see them. 

 

     Your Welcome Chair,    

  Jodi Godfrey 
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Be sure to let us know if you’d like to know more 

about becoming part of our ESL Board! 
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FOOD TRUCKS ARE COMING!   

Watch for Details 
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Proposed East Cobb Cityhood 

Check out News | EAST COBBER to stay “in the know” with this important upcoming vote affect-

ing our neighborhood. Read the Pros and Cons on this issue and find links to the proposed city 

map and other supporting information.   

Important dates:   

March 24—Cobb County town hall focused on the proposed city of East Cobb.  6:30 PM at the 
Sewell Mill Library, 2051 Lower Roswell Road. 

April 19—East Cobb Business Association event on East Cobb cityhood. 

May 4— Rotary Club of East Cobb event on East Cobb cityhood. 

May 24—Cityhood referendum vote 

 
  

Michelle & Russ Barnes 

Did you know that East Spring Lake is home to two lend-

ing libraries?  These little libraries are small book  

exchange boxes where neighbors can take or drop a book 

for others to enjoy.   

The first lending library in the neighborhood was installed 

by the Holly family at 1550 Sandpoint Drive - many of us 

drive by the library in their front yard every day since it's 

close to the front of the neighborhood.  Ann Holly's mother 

passed away at the age of 95.  Her mother was a teacher, 

an avid reader, and a passionate advocate for literacy  

in her profession and on into retirement. She often volun-

teered her time to tutor children and adults alike free of 

charge.  Ann wanted an enduring way to honor her  

mother's life and legacy and, with the help of  

littlelendinglibrary.org, established the lending library  

in her front yard that we've all come to enjoy!   

 

Our second lending library is located at the back of the 

neighborhood at the home of Paula Tkac.  You can find it 

right next to her mailbox at 1591 Sandpoint Drive.  Paula 

is an unabashed lover of physical books - she has an   

extensive personal and professional library and loves to 

share her books with others.  In 2019 she built the library 

from plans she found on the internet and  used the Ro-

swell Firelabs Makerspace (roswellfirelabs.org) as a work-

shop space to complete the project.  Paula's fiance, Tim, 

is currently working on a lighting system for the library too! 

Both Paula and Ann check and stock their libraries on a 

regular basis. You'll find reads for all ages and a variety of 

genres.  Be sure to take a moment and enjoy these 

unique, amazing little places right in our own backyards.     

Thank you Paula and Ann! 

Submitted by Casey Hostetler 

https://eastcobber.com/news/
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The ESL holidays opened with 

Cookies and Cocoa with Santa 

at our clubhouse.  All attend-

ing enjoyed the treats and a 

special reading by Santa of 

“The Night before Christmas”. 

A huge thank you to Tim and 

Mary Wynkoop for sponsor-

ing the party and volunteer-

ing their time to be Santa’s 

helpers. 
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ENFORCEMENT OF ESL DECLARATIONS, BYLAWS, 
AND RULES AND REGULATIONS 
 

March 2022  
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Regards, 

Mary Weibel, Community Manager for East Spring Lake HOA 

678-297-9566,  mweibel@homesideproperties.com 
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Advertise in the next ESL online newsletter!! 

If you and/or your company would like to place an ad in our next newsletter please  

contact mares0754@gmail.com.  Our rates are most reasonable and we would love  

to share your company and/or services with our ESL residents.  All proceeds from  

advertising sales will benefit landscaping at the ESL entrance. 

 

ESL HOA Officers & Executive Board 
 

President 2021-2022   Michelle Mulcahey, Eastspringlakehoabod@gmail.com 

Vice President   Mark Needle, mark.needle@gmail.com 

Treasurer 2021-2023  Janet Freeman, janetmfreeman@att.net  

Secretary 2021-2023   Kimberly Reingold, kreingold@bellsouth.net  

Membership 2020-2022   Mary Schoppman, mares0754@gmail.com 

Tennis       John Leach, jonathanleach103@gmail.com 

Grounds     Jay Dondero, jaydondero@hotmail.com 

Pool    Chris Haldeman, ChrisHman@gmail.com 

Adult Social   Ally Bernstein, acdrake01@gmail.com 

ESL HOA Committee Chairs 
Board Advisor/CRA     Doug Gibeau, gibeauts@bellsouth.net 

Board Advisor/CRA     Kirk Wilkerson, kirkwilkerson@gmail.com 

Children's Social     Jonna Rowe, southernbelleroswell@gmail.com 

Clubhouse     Casey Hostetler, caseyanneh@gmail.com 

Dam Project Lead    Eric Schoppman, eric@schoppman.com 

Swim Team     Allison Haldeman, eslswimteam@gmail.com 

Newsletter    Mary Schoppman, mares0754@gmail.com 

Security     Kirk Wilkerson, kirkwilkerson@gmail.com 

Social Media    Erin Secor, erin.secor@gmail.com 

Website     Kyle Johnson, eslwebsitemanager@gmail.com 

Welcome     Jodi Godfrey, jodigodfrey@kw.com 

 

ESL Management Company 
Homeside Properties, Inc.   Community Manager - Mary Weibel 

555 Westside Pkwy, Suite 600  Phone:  678-297-9566 

Alpharetta, GA 30004   MWeibel@homesideproperties.com  

Main Office Phone: 678-297-9566 

Account Questions: myaccount@homesideproperties.com  

Closing/Information Letters: carachives@homesideproperties.com 

Main Office Phone: 678-297-9566  

Regular Hours: M-F 8:30am-5:00pm 

Main Office Fax: 678-297-9491 

 

What is TownSq and why I need to register for it? 

Homeside, our Property Management Company, uses TownSq to manage our online payments. If you plan on  
making a payment electronically via the community website offered by Homeside (echeck, debit card, credit card), or 
you want to view your transaction history, you need to register for TownSq.io .  For more information please contact 
Homeside Properties at 678-297-9566. 

 

 

 

We have a few board  

and/or committee  

positions OPEN  

and we would love  

you to join us! 

For more information 

please contact one  

of the ESL HOA  

Officers and let  

them know you  

are interested. 

 

East Spring Lake 

A great place to live! 
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